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Dear Parents/Carers, 

Welcome to Year 4! We hope you have all had a fantastic 

summer and are excited about the new year.  We would like 

to remind you of the following information, which will 

support your child’s learning in Year 4 as this is a very 

important year for them. 

 

 

The Year Four Team 

In Year Four we have three classes: 

4L – Mrs Lewis 

4F – Mr Freeman 

4M – Mrs Mistry 

 

 

 

 



 

Attendance and Punctuality 

In Key Stage 2, school begins at 8:50am and finishes at 

3:15pm. Please ensure your child comes to school every day 

and arrives on time; this will help them to build their 

confidence, self-esteem and become a successful learner. 

 

 

Uniform/clothing 

All clothing needs to be labelled clearly with your child’s 

name and class so that if lost, it can be returned easily. 

All children must wear the school uniform, which is: 

• Bottle green sweatshirt, jumper or cardigan.  Hoodies 

are not permitted. 

• White shirt or polo shirt. 

• Grey trousers, shorts, skirts. 

• Green/checked summer dress. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

PE 

For PE it is essential that children have a change of clothing.  

Your child will need: 

• Black shorts or leggings. 

• Trainers. 

• *House-coloured t-shirt 

*Please note each child has been assigned a house team and 

will wear their house-coloured t-shirt during PE lessons (the 

first t-shirt will be provided free for your child; if your child 

loses their t-shirt, you will need to replace it).  

We have PE twice a week as follows: 

Tuesday afternoons – Indoor PE 

Friday afternoons – Outdoor PE 

 

For one term, your child’s class will have swimming on a 

Friday morning. During this time, they will not have outdoor 

PE on a Friday. More information about swimming will be 

sent nearer the time. 

All long hair must be tied back, and jewellery must not be 

worn on PE days. If your child comes into school with 

jewellery on, they will be asked to remove it or, if the item of 

jewellery cannot be removed, it will be covered with 

microporous tape. 



Year Four Curriculum 

In Year Four we teach the following subjects 

• English (Reading and Writing) 

• Maths 

• Science 

• PE 

• PSHCE 

• RE 

• Foundation subjects; History, Geography, Music, 

Computing, Design and Technology, Art, French 

In addition to this we will be teaching your child ‘learnful 

exercises’ to help your child develop and improve mental 

health and wellbeing. 

Please visit the school website for the following year four 

information (www.colemanprimary.co.uk) 

• Maths end of Year 4 Expectations 

• English Writing end of year 4 expectations 

• English Reading end of year 4 expectations 

 

 

 

 



Multiplication Tables Check 

In Year Four, children complete the Multiplication Tables 

Check, which is statutory for all Year Four pupils in England. 

The purpose of the MTC is to determine whether pupils can 

recall their times tables fluently, which is essential for future 

success in mathematics.  

At Coleman, we use Times Tables Rock Stars to prepare 

children for this assessment. Please allow your child to log on 

and practise their skills as regularly as possible. 

  



Homework 

Please note that all homework in Year Four is set online, 

using Century, TTRS and Google Classroom. 

 

Logon information will be provided for children. 

 

In addition, please ensure your child reads at home daily and 

records this in their reading diaries. 

 

Daily essentials 

• Please ensure your child brings their book bag (with 

their book inside) to school every day.   

• Please provide your child with a named water bottle 

that they can drink from in the classroom. If your child 

is having a packed lunch, please provide a separate 

water bottle for the classroom. 

 

Money for trips, swimming, book bags, lost items… 

We are a cashless school; please make all payments online 

using Scopay.  If you do not have your log in details please 

ask the school office for details (see below). 

 

 

 



Further information 

 

More information about the school and Year Four can be 

found on our school website:  

www. colemanprimary.co.uk 

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate 

to speak to your child’s class teacher, a member of the team 

or make an appointment by calling the school office:  

0116 2490109. 

Thank you,    

 

Year Four Team       

 


